

FROM ACROSS THE WATERS

Mail received by the indicates the distrubed lations. Some bacteriological to the members of the Division

Bacteriological Division again condition of international recultures of particular interest were received today from the

Metropolitan Water Bureau of London to be cared for at Geneva until after the war is over. These came, not in the ordinary mail but thru the American Embassy in London and the Diplomatic mail pouch.

FRUIT TESTING ASSOCIATION WILL MEET

The New York State Fruit Testing Association Meeting will be held at the Station on Thursday, September 19. It will be the 22nd annual meeting held here. Highlights will be: excursions to the orchards, vineyards and other plantings in the morning, the business meeting at 1:30, and talks on new varieties by a number of men. A special feature will be an exhibition of new fruit varieties which members are invited to show. More about this later.

DINNER FOR AGRICULTURISTS

Director Parrott and Dr. Dahlberg expect to attend the dinner given tonight by Jerome D. Barnum, publisher of the Syracuse Post Standard, at the Onondaga Golf and Country Club. Each year this dinner is given for representatives in the field of agriculture. Approximately 200 are expected to attend. A formal meeting follows the dinner.

INTERESTED IN DAIRY WORK

Dr. M. J. Mack visited the Dairy Division on Monday. Dr. Mack is in charge of dairy manufacturing research at Massachusetts State College, Amherst, Mass. He was primarily interested in a discussion of the work on corn sugars in ice cream which was investigated here at the Station.

VISITED SEED DEPARTMENT

Mr. L. E. Arnold of the Associated Seed Growers, New Haven, Conn., and Mr. G. Melady, lawn seed specialist of Strumpp and Walder Card Co., New York, were recent visitors at the fields and laboratory of the seed division.

ATTENDED WEED CONFERENCES

The unusual growing season of 1940 has brought forth more than the usual interest in weed problems. Mr. Munn attended a conference last Friday at the College of Agriculture at which time plans were made to undertake more definite work on the serious weed menace.

FOUND

A pocket hand lens was found near Hedrick Hall. Owner may claim same from Dr. Reinking.

TRAINING IN FROZEN FOODS

Three NYA boys are located in various canning factories as the result of work they have received here at the Station in frezen foods. The positions are temporary but will give the boys experience along this line and better fit them for permanent positions later on. Edward Fuller is in Mt. Morris as Assistant Junior Inspector, inspecting vegetables at the Birdseye plant there. Edward Gaita is in Brewster, N. Y. at a canning plant, doing mold counting work. He attended the mold counting school that was held here. Salvatore Ricci will start work next week for the Redwing Co., Fredonia, N. Y., which bettles grape and temate juice. This work is part of a winter program for giving the boys plant training. A different boy each menth will be sent out for a menth and given training in this work. It will ultimately train all of the boys in the Frezen Foods Department.

ON VACATIONS

The Ponology Division has gone on masse on vacations. With Mr. Slate and family in Massachusetts and Mr. George Howe and family spending a week vacationing at a cottage on Canandaigua Lake and Mr. and Mrs. Wellington starting today for Rochester, Minnesota to bring back Marylizabeth from the Mayo Institute, things are pretty quiet on the first floor of Hedrick Hall.

VISITING CANADA

Dr. and Mrs. Breed are also on a short vacation. They left Sunday on a three day's trip to Canada. They are returning by way of Albany where Dr. Breed expects to attend a meeting of the State Milk Advisory Committee today. Accompanying them is their daughter and son-in-law, Dr. and Mrs. Gerard Laviano, of New York City.

RETURNING VACATIONERS

Dr. Hofer will return at the end of the week after a nonth's vacation in Chicago where he visited his family. The Suit family returned Sunday after vacationing in Iowa where they visited Ir. Suit's family. Ir. Gloyer, too, has returned from a tour of the midwest, stopping off to visit in Milwaukee.

FACTS ABOUT OUR CITY

We learn that visitors to Geneva may secure from the Chamber of Commerce a small booklet describing the beauties of Geneva. Naturally, the Experiment Station should rank fairly high in the list. Representing its pictorial beauties we find none other than Bill Harman proudly displaying his fishing efforts!

ANOTHER CHEMISTRY WEDDING

Mr. Charles Crawford, part time Assistant in the Chemistry Division was married to Miss Sarah Glover, Saturday at Winchester, Va. Mr. and Mrs. Crawford are from California, both being graduates of the University of California. They will reside at 155 Maxwell Avenue.

TO GO TO HAMMONDSPORT

Ralph Colmer leaves the Station this week to begin his duties as chemist for the Taylor Wine Company, at Hammondsport. Ralph has been at the Station for two years acting as assistant in the Chemistry Division. Best of luck in this new venture.

SEED LABORATORY PICNIC

Mr. and Mrs. Munn entertained the members of the Seed Division and their families at a picnic steak suppor at the "Cliffs" on the East side of Seneca Lake, last Wednesday evening. Twenty were in attendance.
